Lambda Alliance General Body Meeting – 1/22/09
Danielle: Going to try a new format. 75% constituent group, 25% exec updates. Hope to address concerns of constituent groups. Respect the board, and we will respect you. Legit.

Baylee: The format will switch next time.

Danielle: If it doesn’t work out, we can talk about it later. Trial run!

Matt: I have a concern! J-BaGeL is concerned that you have to pay to staff the Center after hours. Unfair to the work studies because they don’t get paid. J-BaGeL has limited funds and it costs $25 for a work study to stay and food is $50. Now they can only have two dinners instead of four. This will hurt J-BaGeL because the events are always on Friday nights, when the Center isn’t open.
Baylee: Where do the food costs come in?

Matt: We buy kosher chicken and it costs a lot of money. Usually by 5 or 6 packages at $8 or 9. 

Paul: Donations?

Matt: Yes, but it’s hard and Hillel takes all the money. Difficult to actually get money.

The Intercultural Fund is not the answer. 

Kyle: Can they train someone to open up and lock down the Center?

Dennie: Bob probably wouldn’t be cool with it, but it’s worth asking. They’d have to give PennCard access to someone else.

Paul: Ninah is looking for work-study volunteers to stick around on Friday nights. 

Matt: But that’s kind of unfair.

We are in agreement.

Danielle: If anyone comes up with any ideas, talk to Matt. 

Paul: Come to the LGBT Center staff meeting, make your plea.

GROUP UPDATES
Dennie: Let’s go around the circle and have each group talk about their plans for the semester, the events you’re considering, and challenges you’re facing.

Rachel: Queer Student Alliance, Advocacy intending to do a campaign revolving around trans-awareness. Trying to jump start a campaign for the long term. If anyone is interested in getting involved with a panel (maybe during QPenn? Probably later) let Rachel know. 

Taylor: Outreach with the Attic Youth Center, possibly mentoring. HIV/AIDS outreach to some local West Philadelphia high schools. Thadeus is going to keep the Questioning events going. 

Yana: Nurses PUSH, totally interested in working on a trans campaign. Person came to speak to Nurses PUSH from the Mazzoni Center. Defined everything trans, especially for Nursing. Biggest plan is to get more people involved, especially with board positions. Biggest problem is there are a few undergraduates and lots of graduate students that are free at completely different times than undergrads. Hard to collaborate and set meetings. Different goals, too. Undergrads need the education (very little LGBT ed in Nursing school), but the grad students already know more and are more experienced. Goals: advocacy, campaign stuff, nothing too specific yet.
Danielle: Small school to begin with, small sect of people who are interested in LGBT health. Don’t want the stigma that it’s only an organization for LGBT students. Could work together with Allies to reach out to straight people, too.

Kelsey: PATH, working on awareness, planning a PATH week for the middle of February. Two social events, like a rugby thing and a Wednesday night out. Banners on Locust Walk, flyering. Campaign is “you didn’t care I was gay when (I made the winning basket, won the race, etc.)” Going to do a panel with LGBT people in athletics. Trying to get the word out to the athletic community. Able to pull more athletes than we have previously. PHILADELPHIA GRYPHONS YESS!!!

Alex:  Penn GALA has been working hard on broadcasts of football games, which are on a really conservative Christian radio station that is blatantly homophobic (program right before the game broadcast). Would love to work with PATH. 
More Penn GALA, trying to establish student-alumni connections. Talked about a gay bingo night at Bob and Barbara’s and establishing a few regionally. “Bingo bonding.” Would love to work with any group that wants to do that. 

Yana: If we want to find Nursing gay alumni, is that possible?
Alex: Yes and no. Big alumni database. Students and student groups have access to QuakerNet. Alumni usually identify by interests, school, etc. Penn GALA doesn’t actually have the access. Bob controls it, negotiate with him. No way to identify as queer in the alumni surveys until fairly recently. 

Eliza: Allies, just elected a whole new board. Have yet to have a big planning meeting. Usually big events are Freedom to Marry Day coming up in mid-Feb. Could use help marketing that, don’t have a big general body yet. Other event in April is Day of Silence. Working to rebuild general body, get re-recognized by SAC. Rebuilding time.

Alex: If you want any alumni who have been married, they definitely exist. I’m sure they’d be happy to come to Freedom to Marry Day events.

Tatiana: Thinking of staging a same-sex marriage somewhere on campus during Freedom to Marry Day so people can realize that Allies is still out there. Need volunteers to get married, tuxedos, wedding dresses, all that. Need people to come out and be part of the wedding crowd. Would love it if other groups came out for that. 
Tony: Wharton Alliance, reaching out to finance and consulting fields. Pushing community service branch. Last semester volunteered at a toy drive, went very successfully. Trying to be more philanthropic. Also holding an LGBT Business Series in mid-March and early April. Push to reach out to companies outside of finance and consulting…maybe design and marketing. There was a survey to see what industries people were interested in. 

Kelsey: QCF, goal is outreach. Planning a joint Shabbat dinner with J-BaGeL around QPenn. Sort of like PATH, doing a campaign on Locust. Probably sometime pretty soon. Focused on pulling in new people, undergrads, grads, also hopefully going to have a really awesome QPenn thing. Might be getting a DRAG GOSPEL CHOIR ZOMG!!

Terrence: QPOC, communities of color events, speakers, discussions that bridge the gap. Last semester we did a speakers series. Lots of options for collaborating with groups of students of color. Trying to collaborate with the Black Student League, bringing a hip hop documentary. Going to have a QPOC Seder with J-BaGeL. First general body meeting next week, discussing ramifications of Prop 8 in the media and the black community. Our problem is advertising, getting the word out. Need more than just listservs. Also Celebration of Cultures is coming up with the UMC.

Kelsey: QUEST, still working on getting off the ground. Last year did a great minorities in engineering event. Next Tuesday first event of the semester, mixer with students from Vet, Dental, and Med school LGBT groups. Going to speak about being out in their professions. Doing some diversity recruiting similar to the Wharton Alliance.

Matt: J-BaGeL, having dinner this Friday. Collaborating with QPOC and the Reformed Jewish Community. Different kind of service, involves the guitar. Also with QCF. Going to try Shabbat across Penn. 
Yana: A rabbi is coming to speak. He’s Orthodox. He will hopefully be free or he’s not coming. 

Rachel: In high school took all the equivalent movies (like Trembling Before God) and had a religion film series. 

People seem to like this.

Baylee: Wharton Alliance first GBM is next week at 8. Are voting on amendments and an interview prep event. 
Danielle: Passing around a sign up sheet. Will send out contact information so everyone can follow up on the ideas. 

Terrence: Lots of overlap here. We should talk about how to get more people to come to the meetings next time.

Tatiana: Would be great for Lambda to have a pre-freshman retreat for incoming freshmen.

Baylee: Political issue, basically we can’t do it. ( The University will not allow it. We’ll get into why other groups can do it and why we can’t. 

Rachel: Snag them from the 2013 Facebook group!

Dennie: Do you like this format? Should we go back to more structure? Open forum, old business, new business.

Matt: Would be better if Danielle could ask the chairs of all groups to say what they’re doing for the semester.

Paul: It’s all going on the website! But yes, it could be more organized. 

Tony: When we have established events and are already collaborating and planning, what will we talk about later in the semester?

Dennie: Another concern, talked about having separate collaboration meetings. 25/75 thing might get a little forced later on. Just something to think about.

EXEC UPDATES

Danielle: Pretty calendar!! Maybe we can put it between the two front doors so everyone can see it and add to it.

Baylee: Triple A goals. First one, admissions. Want to send out LGBT information to Penn students. Unfortunately, can’t self-identify on their applications, nor will they be able to in the near future. Legal issue with them being minors or their parents finding out. Still working to make it more public that Penn is such a great place for LGBT issues. Wouldn’t be able to take them into a pre-freshman program. Liability that Penn can’t take on. Going to be a proposal going to the UA soon, creation of an Admissions Deans Advisory Board.
Dennie: Actually, went to UA steering and it’s changing a bit. Seats would be application-based. Board to advise the admissions dean. Anywhere from 6-10 seats on the advisory board. They would shift to meet the needs of the undergrad community. 

Baylee: Still working on campus climate. School doesn’t like the idea of having a survey. All those questions you can’t ask to minors you could ask when people are exiting Penn. Questions on ethnicity, gender/sexuality identification, experience as a disabled person. Able to compare experiences of minorities and non-minorities at Penn. Penn has been hesitant to go there. Afraid it will make them look bad if things don’t turn out as positively as we hope.

Terrence: Some progress, added some questions to the senior questionnaire they ask on the way out. Gives some data about how people feel about certain racial issues. Apparently Asians are really happy here, everybody else falls in between. 

Baylee: There is a senior survey, but it’s not given every year. Essentially it’s completely voluntary, horrible 2-3 hour survey that no one wants to take and no one finishes. Results are so low that the results are not statistically significant. Idea of creating a separate survey. Would make it shorter, more likely for people to answer, maybe making it required. Last senior survey didn’t include any questions related to LGBT students. 

Six main policy goals: Academics, Athletics, Admissions; trans issues; frat/sorority affairs; campus climate

Kyle: Going to try to continue what Baylee was trying to do, either corporate or grassroots. So many constituent groups do that kind of fundraising themselves though, it might move in on their territory. Would like feedback on that. 

Paul: Website this and that. Pictures on the website, please.

Dennie: Having our meeting with the President soon, give us issues. University Council meeting in the Bodek Lounge on Wednesday at 4. Next month’s meeting (Feb 18th) has a diversity theme. Will keep you all in the loop on that. Committee on Diversity and Equity, we can do stuff there too. Matt and Yana are both on the UA, so bring them some issues, too.

Questions? Ask us about acronyms? 

OTHER STUFF

QPENN!!!

Tyler: We’re getting Wanda Sykes to come!! Working on developing a calendar, need your group events. Working on getting more freshmen involved. GBM is Monday at 5:15. Please submit things to the supplement!! The week is a little shorter, Monday through Sunday thing. Starting with key note and ending with Pride Games. 
March 23-29

Rachel: I came to Penn because of QPenn, pretty much. Should know that it overlaps with a lot of high schoolers spring breaks. Stalk them and get them to come! 

RACHEL COHEN: OFFICIAL LAMBDA PRE-FROSH STALKER

Anna: To encourage collaboration, could have a Lambda card. When you go to events, if you have 15 or something you could enter a punch card and enter a raffle and win a prize or something. Could get more people to come to events. 
